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November 18, 2018 

Subject: Request not to use Milpitas citizen’s tax to cover the police activity on December 2nd, 2018 

when the Socialist Republic of Vietnam official Dam Vinh Hung performs his show in Milpitas. 

 

To: 

Mayor Rich Tran; Vice Mayor Marsha Grill; Council members: Bob Nunez, Anthony Phan, Gary Barbadillo. 

C/o: City Clerk Mary Lavelle 

 

Dear Mayor and the Council Members: 

We would like to request the City not use Milpitas citizen’s tax to pay for the cost of the police 

deployment to keep order on the night December 2nd, 2018 when the Dam Vinh Hung performs his show 

in Milpitas. 

Dam Vinh Hung is a Vietnamese Communist Party member, so is he an official of the Socialist Republic 

of Vietnam (SRV), a regime that killed hundreds of thousands of the Vietnamese people in concentration 

camps, forced millions of Vietnamese people to escape their country and so they died on the way to 

escape at high sea, forests, and remote unknown jungles, and the new economic zones. They also 

oppressed the voice for freedom, for democracy, and for the internet freedom. They put in jails the 

bloggers, cover the voices of the priests, the papers who want to reveal the truth of the corrupt SRV. 

Consequently, Dam Vinh Hung’s presence will be the cause for the Vietnamese communities to protest 

and that the police will be deployed to do some duty during the night. 

While our country (US) is undergoing wildfires crises, the human casualties and material devastation of 

the destruction that the fires painfully caused are not healed yet, we can only use the tax for the 

people’s benefits, but not to cover this show; therefore, 

1. We request that the Milpitas City do not use the citizen’s tax to pay for the work of the police 

and/or the security force on the night Dec. 2nd, 2018. 

2. We request the Milpitas City apply The Resolution 8236 approved by former Mayor Jose Esteves 

and the Milpitas City Council on the night March 05, 2013. 

http://www.littlesaigonsjid.com/
mailto:Viettrade_net@yahoo.com


3. We request the City release to the public the transparent expenses of the police/security force on 

that night. 

Thank you, 

Hoang Hoa 

Little Saigon San Jose ID 

P.S.: This Letter is archived on LSSJID Web Site and may be used by the public to re-send to the Milpitas 

City Council. 


